
DIVISION OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

FALL 2022

Message from Fr. John

As we enter a season of Thanksgiving and our semester rapidly winding
down, I want to express my sincere thanks and appreciation for all you have
contributed to our UP community. I am profoundly grateful for each and every
one of you.

Our students have enlivened our campus community, celebrated their faith
together, grown deeper in their learning and been of service to one another and
our Portland community and beyond. I look forward to finishing the year well
and to embrace new opportunities of the year ahead.

In the meantime, celebrate one another and your work together.  Soon the
opportunity for some well-deserved time to relax and reflect will be with us. My
warmest wishes for health and happiness to you and your loved ones for the
upcoming holiday season.

With gratitude,

Message from Tammy

Echoing Fr. John’s words of gratitude, thank you for your hard work and
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curricular experiences. 

Collaboration within our Division and across campus is key to our work.
Students are leading the way as we’ve seen more “collabs” than ever between
Clubs, Residence Halls, and Departments.  A notable example of this
collaboration are the efforts of the Commuter Student Support Working Group
comprised of Student Affairs, SARC, Development, the Library, and Facilities.
Another example is the VOTE UP initiative led by ASUP, Student Affairs, and
the Political Science Department.

Let’s keep looking for new opportunities to connect and collaborate to grow and
expand our offering as we support one another and tap into those moments of
joy!

UPDATES

Office of Student Affairs

Day-use lockers are free and available for our commuter (non-
residential) students in the commuter student lounge (Franz Hall,
room 123). Any questions, contact Amy.
Jenna Morgan is currently in her second year as an Assistant Hall
Director in Shipstad, while pursuing her Master of Arts in Higher
Education and Student Affairs. As part of her study, Jenna will serve as
an intern with the Office of Student Affairs. Her work will focus on the
planning and implementation of the new Two-Year Residency
Requirement and Experience, starting with the Class of 2027. Contact
Jenna with any questions on how this new requirement may impact
your department.

Campus Ministry

We collaborated with Latinx Student Union, to celebrate Dia de los Muertos
with an ofrenda in our Chapel and a Mariachi Mass on November 2nd, the
Feast of All Souls. We look forward to another collaboration on December
5th in anticipation of the Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe. We will again
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have a Mariachi band leading us in a procession (at 7 p.m.) on the Academic
Quad and then a reenactment of the appearance of Our Lady to St. Juan
Diego in the Chapel of Christ the Teacher.

For cultural celebrations (overlapping with religious feast days), Campus
Ministry is available to support other student groups. Contact Fr. Peter.

On the weekend of November 11-13, we had our first Spes Unica retreat at
Canyonview in Silverton. Seven student leaders, Campus Ministry staff and
thirteen students enjoyed time together, away from the busyness of campus,
for prayer, fun, and reflection on living the paradoxes of the Christian life.
Our next Spes Unica retreat is scheduled on March 17-19, 2023. Contact Br.
Jony.

Campus Safety

We are on Instagram!  Please share photos and follow us.

Resource information (i.e., parking permit, ID card, key) for staff and
faculty.

Moreau Center for Service and Justice

The Moreau Center is in a time of transition, with the departure of director,
Laurie Laird, in early November.  We're grateful for the ways that Laurie
infused our work and the campus with her deep commitment to our core
values of reflection, social justice, solidarity, and community.

The Rural Immersion was our first social justice immersion of the year!
Over Fall Break, 10 students and staff learned about immigration and
agriculture in Central Washington from community leaders including
farmers, community health workers, immigration attorneys, and more.
Read about the student’s reflections on the immersion blog.

Our Service & Justice Coordinators partnered with Because People Matter
and Bon Appetit to raise meal points to provide Extravagant Thanksgiving
Meal Baskets to North Portland families in need. Pilots raised over 7,500
meal points in 2 weeks, which will help feed 116 families this Thanksgiving!
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The annual Silent Auction Fundraiser (December 5-7) will benefit MCSJ's
Immersions. We rely on donations for our silent auction so if you have
items you could donate, please contact Tyler.

Residence Life

You can find a dynamic and robust campus life in each of UP's residence
halls this semester! Our resident students have been having fun, meeting
others, and building relationships through countless events in Residence
Life. Follow some of the halls on Instagram to catch an inside glimpse into
life on campus. You'll find photos of the West Quad Welcome Back BBQ,
Haggerty & Tyson Oktoberfest, Christie Car Wash, Shipstad Haunted
House, Fields Cupcake Decorating, Kenna Fall Break Pumpkin Patch Trip,
Villa Maria Sunday Night at the Races, Mehling Twilight Week, Corrado
Campout, Lund Family Mailbox Mania, Schoenfeldt Padracers, and various
Hall Masses and After Mass Socials.

Student Activities

The Beacon Staff recently traveled to Los Angeles for the Online News
Association (ONA) Conference. Read about their opportunity to meet with
Malika Andrews (’16) at ESPN Studios, and more adventures. Students
interested in Journalism or Photography, encourage to apply to the
Beacon’s open positions.

We are currently searching for club advisors for:

Men’s Club Soccer
Pilots Real Estate Club
Society of American Military Engineers

If you’d like to become an Advisor for any of these clubs, contact Jeromy.

Engage is our student involvement platform, easily accessed through
PilotsUP or MyApps. Are you working with a recognized student club or
organization, and would like to learn how to best support them on Engage?
Contact Jeromy to learn more.
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Pilots After Dark is our weekend late night programming series, hosted
in the Pilot House from 9-11 p.m. on Friday and Saturday nights. Check out
our Instagram to learn more about our programming series. Scheduling for
Spring Semester is now underway - if you have an idea or want to promote a
collaboration with your Residence Hall or student group, contact Student
Activities!

Student Health Center

We partnered with the State to provide vaccine clinics on campus and
administered 511 COVID boosters and 111 flu vaccines to staff, faculty,
students, and the local community. The UP vaccine clinic broke records for
the most COVID vaccines given in an hour and the most vaccines given in a
6-hour clinic by the State!

The Health Center is scheduling appointments for COVID bivalent boosters
and flu vaccines (while supplies last). We continue to see students with
symptoms of COVID for evaluation and testing. Testing at the health center
is free to students. If you know of a student who is feeling unwell, please
advise to call x7134 to schedule an appointment.

As we see our students continuing to face mental health challenges, our
healthcare providers at the health center provide medication evaluation and
management for psychiatric conditions including depression and anxiety.
Students can call x7134 to schedule an appointment.

Wellness Center

An online form is available for UP staff, faculty, and students to request a
Wellness Education and Prevention training (Jed Foundation’s “You Can
Help A Student”, and “You Can Help A Friend”, and Green Dot).

If you are concerned about a student and you need guidance or support,
refer to our resource guide "Getting the Right Help for Students".  To share
a concern with the Care Team, please submit a Care Team Referral.
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UPCOMING EVENTS

11/29: Presidents’ Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony (4:30 p.m.,
Academic Quad) - More info on Christmas Light on The Bluff >

12/2: Stock UP pop-up food pantry (1:30-3:30 p.m., 5516 N. Willamette
Blvd.)

12/2: CPB's annual winter event (6-9 p.m., Bauccio Commons)

12/5 to 12/7: MCSJ's annual Silent Auction fundraiser (11:30 a.m.-1:30
p.m., Quiet Side of the Commons) - contact Tyler

12/7: Division of Student Affairs Holiday Mass at 12:05 p.m. (Luncheon
immediately following mass)

12/10: Annual Christie Pub (9 p.m.) - contact Br. Pablo

12/16: Residence Halls close (12 p.m.)

12/19: UP Staff Christmas Gathering (3-5 p.m., Bauccio Commons
Dining Room) - for staff only

Upcoming Holidays: Thanksgiving - 11/24 to 11/25; Christmas Break -
12/26 to 1/2 (offices open 1/3/2023)

More events on Engage, and Diversity & Inclusion programs >

Past Event

Divisional professional development:
Presentation on Building a Successful Team

Guest speaker: Shantay Legans (Men's
Basketball Head Coach)
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View recording

NEW TO THE DIVISION OF STUDENT AFFAIRS

Br. Jony Gregory

Br. Jony joined the Campus Ministry and Residence
Life teams this past summer as Pastoral Resident in
Fields Hall. He previously worked as Assistant
Headmaster & English teacher at St. Philip’s High
School & College in Dinajpur, Bangladesh.

HAVE AN EVENT OR STORY TO SHARE?

Email studentaffairs@up.edu

5000 N. Willamette Blvd.
Portland, Oregon 97203

up.edu | 503.943.8532 | studentaffairs@up.edu

Manage your preferences | Opt out using TrueRemove®
Got this as a forward? Sign up to receive our future emails.

View this email online.

This email was sent to .

Subscribe to our email list.

https://uportland.mediaspace.kaltura.com/media/Student+Affairs+Professional+Development%2C+with+Shantay+Legans/1_k4fpx6mr
mailto:studentaffairs@up.edu
https://www.up.edu/
https://www.up.edu/
https://www.up.edu/
tel:+15039438532
mailto:studentaffairs@up.edu
https://www.facebook.com/universityofportland
https://www.facebook.com/universityofportland
https://instagram.com/uportland/?hl=en
https://instagram.com/uportland/?hl=en
https://twitter.com/uportland?lang=en
https://twitter.com/uportland?lang=en
https://www.youtube.com/user/UPortland
https://www.youtube.com/user/UPortland
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690.500276074/
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690/?v=a
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690/?v=a
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690/?v=a
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690/?v=a
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690/?v=a
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690/?v=a
https://app.e2ma.net/app2/audience/signup/1973530/1955690/?v=a

